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PREPARED BY: 
Clifton Curry
SUBJECT: Briefing on School Resource Officers.
SUMMARY: The King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) provides law enforcement services to unincorporated King County and, through contracts, to cities, Metro Transit, King County Airport, and school districts.  The sheriff provides contract police services for cities and other governmental entities that allow the contracting agency to specify levels of service.  In addition, the sheriff provides special services to school districts using off-duty commissioned officers known as school resource officers (SRO).  

These officers are assigned to specific schools or school sites and provide law enforcement and security information and services to the district.  The services include “dedicated” patrol services for district grounds, preparation of daily reports, providing specialized resources for students and staff, and other duties mutually agreed upon by both parties.  The SROs provide education and training for school staff, students, and parents.  The SROs are encouraged to develop rapport with students and staff, treating the school as a “community” and using community oriented policing techniques to ensure school safety.  Under current policy, the school district participates in the selection of the officers, specifies patrol area, hours of patrol, and any other needed services.  The SROs assume responsibility for all day-to-day security and law enforcement related concerns identified by district officials and staff.  School districts pay the full cost of the SRO under contract with the KCSO.
Because of changes in federal program funding and continuing funding issues throughout Washington governmental agencies (including schools) there are concerns related to the continuation of the School Resource Officer program.  Here today are a panel of representatives of the sheriff’s office, schools, and community to brief the committee on the status of the current program, its benefits, and what the future holds.

ATTENDEES:

1. Susan Rahr, Chief, King County Sheriff’s Office Field operations Division

2. Sgt. Reid Johnson, School Resource Officer Program Coordinator

3. Dep. Carlos Bratcher, SRO Officer

4. Dep. Steve Beets, SRO Officer

5. Dr. Reginald Reed, Principal, Campbell Hill Elementary School

6. Jackie Lewis, Vice Principal, Evergreen High School

7. Chuck Lind, Prosecuting Attorney’s Office

8. Ron Carr, Youth Consultant
9. Eve Martine, Executive Director, Secondary Education, Issaquah School District
Attachments
1. School Resource Officer Program Outline

2. School Resource Officer Program Background

3. School Resource Officer Program Pamphlet

4. School Resource Officer Program Handbook

5. Overview of Police Athletic and Activities League (P.A.L.)
6. National P.A.L. Magazine
